


Principal’s Message  
Dear Students, Staff, and Parents of John W. Gunn Middle School, 

 

As we come to the end of another incredible school year, I wanted to take a mo-

ment to reflect on our journey together and express my heartfelt gratitude to each 

and every one of you. It has been an honour and privilege to serve as the principal 

of John W. Gunn. 

 

First and foremost, I want to commend our exceptional students for their hard work, 

resilience, and dedication throughout the year. Your enthusiasm for learning, your 

creativity, and your ability to adapt to new challenges are truly impressive. Your pas-

sion and commitment are the driving force behind our school's success. 

 

I would also like to extend my deepest appreciation to our incredible staff members. 

Your unwavering commitment to our students' well-being and academic growth is 

truly commendable. From the teachers who diligently planned and delivered en-

gaging lessons to the support staff who kept our school running smoothly, each one 

of you played a vital role in creating a nurturing and stimulating environment for our 

students to thrive.  

 

I must also recognize the parents and guardians who have partnered with us 

throughout the year. Your support, involvement, and trust have been invaluable. 

Your active participation in your child's education has made a significant difference 

in their achievements and growth.   

 

As we head into the summer break, I encourage each of you to take time to rest, 

recharge, and reflect on your accomplishments. Celebrate your successes, big and 

small, and remember the lessons you have learned this year. Whether you are con-

tinuing your journey with us next year or moving on to new endeavors, I have no 

doubt that the skills and experiences gained at John W. Gunn will continue to guide 

and empower you in the future. 

 

Wishing you all a safe, joyful, and rejuvenating summer break. Remember to take 

time for yourselves, enjoy the company of loved ones, and return in the fall with re-

newed enthusiasm and determination. 

 

Thank you once again for your continued support, and I look forward to another 

amazing year ahead!  Go Wildcats!!! 

 

Ryan Francis 

Principal 



Please inform the office If you have moved, 

had a change to any of your telephone 

numbers, your e-mail address or if any of 

your emergency contacts’ information has 

changed.  

This information is important if we need to 

contact you in the case of an emergency! 

Remember to check the John W 

Gunn School  

website for updates and important 

information! 

www.retsd.mb.ca/jwg 

RETSD annually provides information to parents on 

the topic of online safety. Many parents have 

questions about their children’s online behaviors.  

-What are my children doing online? Are there 

risks?  

-How do I keep up to date on online issues?  

-Is my child safe online?  

Information to help parents protect their children 

on the internet can be found at : 

ProtectKidsOnline.ca 



Ten lunch hours this May, stu-
dents had the opportunity to 
join in for a short run. Some 
were there to get ready for 

Track and Field or other 
sports, some liked just to run 
and others were convinced to 

come out by friends! Each 
lunch hour we ran between 
1.5 and 1.8km. All together, 
we covered a cumulative of 
250km. That is further than 

the distance from John Gunn 
to Brandon! The next oppor-

tunity to run at John Gunn will 
be Cross Country season in 

September, hope to see  

everyone then. 

- Mr. Miller 

 

John W Gunn 



The Gym News 
John W Gunn 

Intramurals! 
June 2023 

We offered many 

different activities for 

students to get in-

volved with!  

GAGA BALL is always 

a hit with 100’s of 

kids playing! The 

overall winners are 

shown below! 

GaGa Ball Finalists – Franck B, Greyson U,  

Joshua W, Easton M, Max B, Mataius R 

The Gym News 

 

Our intramural BUMP CHAMPIONSHIP, stu-

dents competed against each other 

shooting a basketball. Pictured are the 

winners from the different grades who 

competed together in the final, with the 

overall winner going to Jack J. in grade 8! 



The Gym News 
John W Gunn 

Intramurals! (CONT.) 
June 2023 

The Gym News 

 

Our intramural DODGEBALL league had many, 

many students participating! Congrats to all 

the students who got involved in and played! 

The following were the champions of their  

category: 

Division III – (Grade 6) – Dusters 

Division II – (Grade 7 & 8) – Snipers 

Division I – (Grade 7 & 8) – Pigeons  

Pigeons – Tier 1 Champs 

This Won’t Take Long – Tier 1 Champs 

The last part of the year, we wrapped 

up our lunch time activities with intramu-

ral TAKE 3! We had many teams join in 

and lots of fun times and strategic 

matches! Little did students know but 

Take 3 is great preparation for our track 

meet as this game focuses on explosive 

starts and sprinting! Congratulations to 

the following: 

 

Tier 3 (grade 6) Champion – My Team 

Tier 1 (grade 7 & 8) Champion – This 

Won’t Take Long 



Track and Field 
May 24 was the JWG track and field meet and all of JWG took part. The top finish-

ers qualified for the divisional meet on June 1. 

* Athletes that won their event include the following: (highlighted yellow indicates 

new divisional record) 



Track and Field 
* Athletes that won their event include the following: (highlighted yellow indicates 

new divisional record) 



Track and Field 

We had 10 students qualify for the provincial championship on June 15 at the 

University of Manitoba: (Madison D, Montana M, Avery K, Victoria O, Payton M, 

Supreet K, Aisha O, Rocky W, Michael N, Samantha R). At this meet we had two 

students place in the top 3 at this meet (Victoria O. – 1st 80m hurdles; 2nd 100m; 

2nd – 300m & Michael N. – 3rd long jump)  

Victoria O. – 100m Final (2nd)  

Michael N. – Long Jump (3rd) 



 

These tin foil pieces were created by artists in grade 6. During the 

process stage, we talked about composition, style, and colour 

choice. At the end, artists had the chance to weigh in if tin foil 

should only be used for food prep or if it’s a proper art material. 

You’ll notice some letters are not in English and others show cre-

ativity through design. Have you ever seen the letter N made en-

tirely of sushi?! If you could make one of these, what letter would 

you choose?  

The letter G in Punjabi by Naaz  Emma Q. 

The letter W in Japanese by Sophia Nhan T.  



Can you believe these pencil portrait drawings 

were done by artists in grade 7?!?                         

Incredible work! 

Artist: Josh O. 



Artist: Vanessa P.  

Can you believe these pencil portrait drawings 

were done by artists in grade 7?!?                          

Incredible work! 



8 
Artists in grade 8 spent an entire 

month trying different printmaking 
techniques. After inking  

separate pieces in this particular 
project, students cut and puzzled 

them back together to make a single 
print.  

Artist:  
Claire D. (Flowers)  



8 
Artists:  

Ekam G.(Among Us),  
Liam G (OF Logo)  



6B  
To wrap up the year, the students in 6B reflected on how they   

felt when leaving Grade 5 and anticipating moving to middle  

school.  They also brainstormed their favorite things about Grade 6 

at JWG. 

In small groups they shared these ideas and created videos using  

Microsoft Flip to send to the Grade 5’s at Radisson. It took some trial 

and error with scripting, location choices, lighting and audio, but  

after a few periods using the iPads, the students produced high  

quality videos that the Grade 5 

students in Ms. Brnjas class really  

enjoyed! 

- Ms. Smolinski 



 



 

Sora 

Sora is a free app for all students in RETSD that can be downloaded on to any de-

vice or can be accessed online. The Sora app has thousands of books to borrow. 

These books are available to students even if they are transitioning to another 

school in RETSD and during the summer. It is like having a mobile library and 

keeps kids connected to reading throughout the summer months. 

 

 

 





PAPER COUPON BOOK 

 

EVERYONE LOVES SAVING MONEY! 



RETLife is thrilled to invite your child, ages 5 to 12, to join us for an un-
forgettable experience! The weeklong camps run from 8:30 AM to 3:30 
PM July 4th to August 4th, ensuring a fun-filled and engaging summer for 

all participants.  
 

Camp counselors will ensure that each child receives the attention 
and support they need to make the most of their summer camp expe-

rience. Safety is our top priority!   
Space is limited - so book early! Don't miss out on this incredible op-

portunity for your child to have a summer full of fun, learning, and new 

friendships! 

Visit  Shop-RETLife (www.retlife.ca/shop)  

Or 

 contact our friendly RETLife coordinator (nkruse@retsd.mb.ca) 

We look forward to welcoming your child to an amazing summer camp experience!  
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fretlife.ca%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cmsousa2%40retsd.mb.ca%7C666484bb1ca24aa09b0c08db757b2532%7C91d5f8ae0b3d46928c5c88fb7118d647%7C0%7C0%7C638232943990830415%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAi





